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Long-time and much admired 
Kyogle Council employee Bruno 
Sudiro has decided the time has 
come to smell the roses rather 
than grow them.
Bruno was five days short of 35 years with 
the Council when he retired on March 7.
Renowned for the beautiful display 
of roses he produced every year in 
Kyogle’s parks and gardens, Bruno 
originally joined Council as manager of 
the Kyogle Caravan Park.
More recently he worked within 

Council’s Urban and Assets Department, 
taking great pride in being able to 
put his green thumb to good use 
beautifying Kyogle’s parks and gardens.
“I put my heart and soul into the 
gardens – it was the best part of my 
job,” Bruno said.
“To plant something in the ground, 
watch it grow into something beautiful 
and then see other people enjoy it – 
what could be better than that?”
Bruno will use his extra free time to help 
care for his elderly mother, allowing her 

Bruno 
Retires

Long-time Kyogle Council 
employee Bruno Sudiro.

continued over page
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Life-saving 
Support from Lions 
Club and Rotary

Four defibrillators 
have been installed 
at locations 
throughout Kyogle 
in a joint project 
involving the Kyogle 
Lions and Rotary 
Clubs.

The Lions Club has 
installed defibrillators at 
three locations in Kyogle 
-- Dave’s Bakehouse, the 
Seniors Centre and Kyogle 
Motel – while the Rotary 
Club put one of the life-
saving machines in the 
IGA Supermarket.
Kyogle Lions Club 
members would like thank 
Brown & Hurley (with their 
Charity Golf Tournament) 
and Essential Energy, for 
their generous financial 

support of the project.
Operators of the 
defibrillators must be 
trained in their correct use.

to stay living in the family 
home.

He also plans on doing 
some travel, wetting a 
fishing line when he has 
time and getting out on his 
bike.

Everyone at Kyogle 

Council wishes Bruno 

a long, happy and 

healthy retirement. 

DURING THE PERIOD FEBRUARY 2014, COUNCIL RECEIVED 8 DEVELOPMENT  
APPLICATIONS, THE DETAILS OF WHICH ARE SUMMARISED BELOW.
14/7	 Dwelling	 5 Howard Court, Kyogle
14/8	 Demolition	 131-141 Summerland Way, New Park
14/9	 Dwelling additions	 9 Carrabean Court, Kyogle
14/10	 Dwelling additions	 286 Collins Creek Road, Fawcetts Plain
14/11	 Advertising structure	 36 Bloore Street, Kyogle
14/12	 Multiple Occupancy	 430 Fawcetts Plain Road, Fawcetts Plain
14/13	 Shed	 3 Hale Street, Kyogle
14/14	 Dwelling additions	 1073-1149 Williams Road, Lillian Rock
14/15	 Dwelling	 5 Oak Street, Bonalbo
DURING THE PERIOD, ONE COMPLYING DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION WAS RECEIVED.
CDC 14/1	 Dwelling additions	 14 Pratt Street Geneva
DURING THE PERIOD, THE FOLLOWING DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS WERE APPROVED:
13/68	 Waste disposal facility	 64-79 Runnymede Road, Kyogle
13/12	 Change of use – lolly shop	 89-91 Summerland Way, Kyogle
14/2	 Dwelling	 Boorabee Creek Road, Boorabee Park
14/3	 Shed	 9 Wyangarie Street, Kyogle
14/4	 Dwelling	 4 Howard Court, Kyogle
14/5	 Dwelling	 12 Lindsay Road, Larnook
14/6	 Relocatable dwelling	 60 Colin Street, Kyogle
14/7	 Dwelling	 5 Howard Court, Kyogle
14/8	 Demolition	 131-141 Summerland Way, New Park
14/10	 Dwelling additions	 286 Collins Creek Road, Fawcetts Plain
14/11	 Advertising structure	 36 Bloore Street, Kyogle
DURING THE PERIOD, THE FOLLOWING COMPLYING DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION WAS APPROVED.
CDC 14/1	 Dwelling additions	 14 Pratt Street, Geneva

Development Applications – February 2014

Bruno Retires
continued from previous page

Kyogle Lions Club president 
Margaret Roberts and vice 

president Steve Darragh with the 
defibrillator.
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Just as I promised, the first of my 
Mayoral outreach meetings was 
held in Woodenbong on 12 February 
with Councillor Passfield and it was 
great to see and meet the people 
who came along and let me know 
about their issues and concerns.
I do appreciate your input.
The next meeting was held in 
Bonalbo on 12 March from 10am 
to 1.30pm and it was wonderful 
to meet everyone who came 
along and listen to your issues and 
concerns. 
I think the meeting was very 
successful and I thank Councillor 
Reardon along with the Executive 
Managers for attending with me. 
I think having everyone together 
means that our chances of 
addressing issues are so much better.
As promised, the next mayoral 
meeting will be held in Tabulam 
and Mallanganee (probably an 
hour or so in each depending upon 
demand) on Wednesday, 16 April 
2014 and I’d be very pleased to see 
you there. All I ask is that you ring 
and book a time with Ms Janelle 
McLennan at Council on 6632 0214 
so that you won’t be kept waiting.
If you can also advise her of your 
issue and contact details (i.e. phone 
numbers, email, etc.) this will help me 
to make some background enquiries 
so that any information you receive 
is correct and up to date.

A big congratulations to Kyogle 
Care Connections for the recent 
allocation of funds from the 
Commonwealth Government. 

The good people at Kyogle Care 
Connections do fine work and are 
deserving of all the support that our 
State and Federal counterparts can 
give them.
We appreciate all that you do 
and wish you all the best for your 
continuing good services.

I like to meet as many of you as I 
can, but there’s only one of me and 
there’s a lot of you so if you see me 
in the street, feel free to say hello.
Alternatively, you can always phone, 
email or contact me on Facebook 
if there’s something you’d like me to 
know about. 
I’ll always try and do my best to 
represent your needs in Council and 
to the various committees and levels 
of government that I encounter as 
part of the role of being Mayor. 
But remember, speak up and be 
heard and together we’ll see what 
can be achieved.
Stay tuned as there’ll be more to 
come next time.
Until next time, all the best.

Danielle Mulholland
Mayor

From the Mayor
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Kyogle Council wants 
you to have your 
say on the proposed 
amendment to 
the 2012 Local 
Environmental Plan to 
allow rural boundary 
adjustments and split 
zoning subdivision.
Council has resolved to 
amend the Kyogle LEP 
to permit adjustment of 
boundaries between 
adjoining rural properties 
where one or both of the 
new lots will not meet the 
minimum lot size specified 
in the LEP.
The proposed amendment 

will allow owners of existing 
rural lots to carry out 
boundary adjustments 
with adjoining lots where 
this will result in improved 
land use and farm 
management outcomes.
The current LEP provisions 
relating to minimum lot 
size for rural lots may also 
restrict the subdivision of 
certain lots with split zoning 
(eg, residential and rural).
The proposed amendment 
includes a clause to 
provide for subdivisions in 
this instance.
The proposed amendment 
is on public exhibition 
from 12 March until 11 
April 2014 and Council is 
seeking feedback from the 
community during this time. 

The LEP amendment and 
supporting documents can 
be inspected at Council’s 
administration building at 
1 Stratheden St, Kyogle or 
on Council’s website www.
kyogle.nsw.gov.au.
 Any member of the public 
may make a submission 
on the draft amendment 
by 11 April. Submissions 
should be made in writing 
and addressed to: The 
General Manager, Kyogle 
Council, PO Box 11 Kyogle 
NSW 2474 or emailed to 
council@kyogle.nsw.gov.
au.
For further information 
please phone Council’s 
Planning and Environment 
Department on 6632 0293.

LEP Amendments

     Maintenance and 
Construction Works
The first of the two East of 
the Range maintenance 
grading crews has 
completed work in the 
Findon Creek area and 
will move on to Lavelles 
and Roseberry Creek Rds.
The second East of the 
Range grading crew has 
completed its works in 
the Dyraaba area and 
is moving to Boorabee 
Creek Rd and will continue 
in the Back Creek area. 
The West of the Range 
crew is working on Bulmers 
Rd having finished its work 
in the Tabulam area on 
Rodgers, Racecourse and 
Jacksons Flat Rds.
Construction works on 
Ettrick Rd on the far side 

of the range are nearing 
completion.
The crew will then start 
work on Kyogle Rd on the 
eastern side of Cawongla.
The jetpatcher has 
been working on the 
Summerland Way and 
Grady’s Creek and is now 
moving to Collins Creek 
Rd.
Pothole repairs have 
been completed on the 
Clarence Way and the 
Mount Lindsay Rd.
Roadside slashing has 
been completed on 
Kyogle, Gradys Creek 
and Wiangaree Back 
Rds and is continuing in 
the Woodenbong area. 
Slashing has also started 
on Bentley Rd.
Bridge construction works 

are progressing well on 
the replacement of two 
timber bridges -- one on 
Toonumbar Rd and the 
other on Yabbra Rd.
Following some expert 
advice we have been 
forced to close the timber 
truss bridge over Minneys 
Creek on the unsealed 
section of the Clarence 
Way south of the Bruxner 
Highway. 
The closure had to be put 
in place at short notice 
and Council apologises 
for any inconveniences. 
Council is currently 
exploring its options for 
the bridge but in the 
meantime there is a 
detour in place is via 
Plains Station Rd.
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Organisers of the proposed Lions 
Road time trial event presented 
the overview of their proposed 
event at Council’s meeting on 
March 10.
The event organisers are expected to 
begin formal consultation with affected 
residents within the next few weeks. 
The initial stage of the consultation will 
involve a letter box drop of information 
about the proposed motorcycle event 
to residents living in the areas that will be 
affected by the proposed road closures.
The organisers have also advised that 
they will be looking to meet with local 
organisations whose support may 
be needed for the co-ordination of 
the event, such as the Chamber of 
Commerce.
Modelled along similar lines to the famous 
Isle of Man time trial, the proposed Lions 
TT would travel a 40km route starting from 
Rathdowney to Ripples On The Creek at 
Gradys Creek. 
The route would traverse Running Creek 
Road and then head onto the Lions 
Road. Organisers say the route would 
have to be closed off to all traffic at 
times during the event, however provision 
would be made for some local traffic 
movements during the days of the event.
The seven-member not-for-profit group 
putting the event together comprises 
sports marketing professionals, 
accountants and high profile sports men 
including swimmer Keiran Perkins and 
motor cyclist Cameron Donald.
Chairman Casey Stringfellow said any 
profits generated by the event would be 
put back into improving the Lions Road 
and surrounding areas.
“By the very nature of running an event 
on the Lions Road annually and finishing 

the event in Kyogle, there is a great 
economic benefit opportunity for the 
town of Kyogle and its constituents,” he 
said.
Mr Stringfellow said the organising group 
was determined to develop an event 
that minimised disruption to land owners 
and maximised regional benefit.
The organisers are hoping to run the 
event for the first time over the October 
long weekend in 2014, with plans to then 
run the event on an annual basis.
Mr Stringfellow said the first event would 
demonstrate the viability of the Lions 
TT concept and help to set effective 
protocols and processes to ensure event 
safety, enjoyment and economic benefit 
into the long term.
To view the full Lions TT media release go 
to Kyogle Council’s website www.kyogle.
nsw.gov.au or the event website www.
lionstt.com which is expected to be up 
and running soon. 
The contact details for the event 
organisers are contained on the media 
release, or you can contact Council 
Executive Manager Urban and Assets 
on (02) 6632 0228 if you have any further 
enquiries.

Lions Road 
Time Trial

     Pool Closure
The public swimming pools at Kyogle, 
Woodenbong and Bonalbo will close 
for the season on Thursday, April 17.
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Thousands of children 
are injured or killed on 
NSW roads every year.
To ensure that no child is hit 
by a car when going to or 
from school in the Kyogle 
local government area, the 
council is urging everyone 
to take extra care when 
driving and parking in 
school zones. Motorists 
are urged to make sure 
they and their children 
understand the road rules. 
People should be aware 
that if they break the traffic 
rules in a school zone 
they are actually putting 
children at risk. Parking 
and traffic rules around our 
schools are there to protect 
children. Anyone breaking 
the rules may be fined.
Below is a quick guide 
to some of the most 
commonly misunderstood 
traffic rules.

No Stopping
What does it 
mean? You cannot 
stop in this area 
FOR ANY REASON. Why 
is it there? To keep sight 
lines clear for drivers and 
children so both have 
more time to avoid 
crashes. Penalty $304 + 
2 demerit points 
(School Zone). 

No Parking
What does it 
mean? You can 

stop in a NO PARKING 
zone for a maximum of 
two minutes to drop off 
and pick up passengers. 
You must stay within three 
metres of your vehicle at 
all times. Why is it there? 
To provide a safe place 
for older children to be 
set down and picked up 
without endangering other 
children. Penalty $169 + 
2 demerit points (School 
Zone).

Bus Zone 
What does it 
mean? You must 
not stop or park in 
a bus zone unless 
you are driving 
a bus. Why is it there? 
To provide a safe place 
for large buses to set 
down and pick up school 
children. Penalty $304 + 
2 demerit points (School 
Zone).

Pedestrian Crossings 
You must not stop within 
20 metres before a 
pedestrian crossing or 10 
metres after a crossing 
unless there is a control 
sign permitting parking. 
Why is it there? To ensure 
that children can be 
clearly seen by vehicles 
approaching the crossing.
Penalty $405 + 2 demerit 

points 
(School 
Zone). 

Driveways 
You may stop over the 
entrance of a driveway 
to pick up or set down 
passengers, but you may 
not wait there or leave 

your vehicle unattended. 
Penalty $169 + 2 demerit 
points (School Zone). 

Footpaths and nature strips
You may not stop on any 
footpath or nature strip, or 
even a driveway crossing 
a footpath or nature strip 
FOR ANY REASON. Why is 
it there? You could easily 
run over a child or force 
pedestrians onto the road 
to get around you. Penalty 
$169 + 2 demerit points 
(School Zone). 

Double parking 
You may not stop on 
the road adjacent to 
another vehicle at any 
time even to drop off or 
pick up passengers. Why 
is it there? Double parking 
forces other cars to go 
around you causing traffic 
congestion and reduces 
the view of drivers and 
children crossing the road.  
Penalty $304 + 2 demerit 
points (School Zone). 

Additional safety tips for 
school zones: Always drop-
off or pick-up your child 
from the designated area, 
following the school’s 
procedures:
•	 Make sure children use 

the footpath-side door 
when getting in and out 
of a car;

•	 Make sure the hand 
brake is applied when 
the vehicle is stationary; 

•	 Never double park;
•	 Never park across a 

pedestrian crossing;
•	 Never undertake a 

U-turn in close proximity 
to the school.

Traffic Sign 
Guidelines
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Kyogle Council 
distributed more than 
$17,000 in financial 
assistance grants and 
Futures Funding at its 
March meeting.
Groups to receive 
financial assistance grants 
included: Pikapene and 
Cherry Tree Environment 

Centre, $400; Bonalbo 
and District Community 
Hall Association, 
$600; Tunglebung Hall 
Committee, $1000; 
Tabulam Racing Club, 
$1000; RSL Sub branch/
Kyogle Red Cross $1000
Futures Funding went 
to: Kyogle District Care 
Connections, $1000; 
Gugin Guddaba Find 
Your Music Project, 
$2000; Wiangaree Rodeo 
and Sports Committee, 
$4000; Wadeville Reserve 

Trust, $3500; 
Mallanganee 
and District 
Progress 
Association 
$620; Village Hall 
Players, $2000.
Council also resolved to 
carry forward $2000 from 
the remaining 2013/2014 
Futures Funding for Kyogle 
projects and allocate it 
to the Border Range Rally 
should council decide to 
contribute funds towards 
the event.

Kyogle Council 
has announced 
the names of the 
12 young people 
appointed to serve 
on its newly formed 
Youth Advisory 
Committee.
They are: 
Louise Donnelly, Danny 
Carbery, Kirra Harrison, 
Kleon Toffetti, Hayden 
Doolan and Mitchell Reid, 
from Kyogle; Shannon 
Smith, Jordan Bowman, 
Shania Hickling and 
Hamish Bernhagen, from 
Bonalbo and Tabulam; 
and Penny Lee and 
Caitlin Grimmett, from 
Woodenbong.
The committee will be 
tasked with identifying 
issues of concern to young 

people in the Kyogle 
Council area and making 
recommendations to 
council on how those 
issues can be addressed.
Kyogle Council Mayor 
Danielle Mulholland said 
she was looking forward 
to working with the 
young people to create 
a bridge to cross the 
generational divide as 
well as link the different 
communities within the 
local government area.
“The Youth Advisory 
Committee is a means to 
unify and build capacity 
within the community,” she 
said.
“It will help identify 
issues of concern to our 
young people as well as 
opportunities that may be 
open to them.”
The committee is 
expected to hold its first 
meeting before the end of 
March.

Funding 
Assistance

Youth Advisory 
Committee

     Border Ranges 
Day Club
Seniors looking for 
something to do, to 
make new friends and 
have some fun are 
invited to join the Border 
Ranges Day Club.
The club meets every 
Monday from 10am-
2pm at the Kyogle 
Seniors Centre in Bloore 
Street, Kyogle.
The club organises 
games, quizzes, 
raffles, guest speakers, 
entertainers, gentle 
exercise programs and 
day trips. Morning tea 
and lunch are supplied 
and transport to and 
from the Seniors Centre 
is available on request.
Cost is a small 
contribution of just $5.
For further information 
phone Helen 6633 3200, 
(mob) 0447 633 200, 
Nancy 6632 2042 or 
Ellen 6632 2171.
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A group of Casino artists 
will travel to Kyogle to 
exhibit their work at the 
Roxy Gallery in a show 
titled I’ve Been Framed.
Gallery director Ruth 
Ttitimbinis said the 
exhibition was reflective 
of the inclusive and 
supportive nature of the 
art community on the 
Northern Rivers.
“The Roxy Gallery has 
happily supported artists 
from throughout the 
Northern Rivers region and 
the artists of this region 
have reciprocated in their 
support for the gallery,” 
Ruth said.
“A number of the gallery 
volunteers come to Kyogle 
on a monthly basis from 
areas such as Casino and 
Lismore and through their 
interest in the arts the Roxy 
Gallery’s reputation as a 
great exhibition space has 
grown.”

The artists from Casino 
are all members of the 
Casino Art Group which 
was formed almost three 
years ago to fill a need for 
artists to meet regularly 
in a collaborative and 
inspiring environment. 
The group started with 
just four people but within 
two weeks had grown to 
more than 20. Members 
have diverse interests, 
styles and mediums, but 
remain enthusiastic and 
welcoming to artists of all 
genres.
I’ve been Framed 
is an exhibition that 
demonstrates the 
diversity of the group. It 
is representative of the 

broad range of work 
being produced by 
group members. Work is 
presented in oils, pastels, 
acrylics and pen and ink. 
Art works vary from realistic 
and representational, to 
modern, with all the work 
produced especially for 
this exhibition. 
“The artists are excited 
to exhibit in a highly 
respected gallery and look 
forward to the opportunity 
to place the works in 
front of respected art 
community,” Ruth said.
‘I’ve Been Framed’ will run 
from 1 April – 3 May with 
the official opening night 
being on Friday, 4 April, 
6–8pm. The opening will 
give people the chance 
to rub shoulders with the 
Casino artists and to find 
out more about the Casino 
Artists Group.

Roxy Gallery
143 Summerland Way, 
KYOGLE
Ph/Fax (02) 6632 3518
Gallery Hours
Tues to Fri (10am to 4pm)
Saturday (9.30am to 12pm)

Bedroom in Old Shack  
by Ralph Smith

Roxy Gallery

I’ve Been Framed
1 April – 3 May

Looking Back to Murwillumbah  
by Tony Hennessy



KYOGLE COUNCIL NEWSLETTER March/April 2014  9  

Roseberry Creek 
landholders are set to 
improve threatened 
species habitat by 
targeting some prickly 
environmental weeds in 
a new $116,500 project.
The project has been 
funded by Local Land 
Services and delivered in 
partnership with Northern 
Landcare Support 
Services (NLSS) and the 
landholders.
The project will involve 
removing weeds like 
lantana and cats claw, 
as well as undertaking 
fencing and tree planting 
to improve the condition 
of habitat and enhance 

the value of corridor 
connections between 
World Heritage listed 
Gondwana Rainforest and 
the riparian corridor.
The Roseberry Creek 
sub-catchment contains 
threatened species such 
as Giant Barred Frogs, 
Koalas, Brush-tailed 
Phascogales, Barking 
Owls, Powerful Owls and 
Wompoo Pigeons.
It was also the place of 
the last sightings of the 
endangered Coxen’s Fig 
Parrots.
The project will increase 
habitat by partnering 
with local schools and the 
Roseberry Creek Landcare 
group to plant more than 
4500 trees.
“It is a great to see that 
the planning efforts by 
NLSS and Roseberry Creek 

landholders have paid 
off,” local resident and 
Roseberry Creek Landcare 
member Ann Hartigan said.
“It is an opportunity to 
contribute to improving 
habitat for threatened 
species, address local 
creek bank erosion, grazing 
pressures on aquatic 
ecosystems and remove 
some of the myriad of 
environmental of weeds 
including Weeds of National 
Significance such as 
Lantana and Madeira Vine.
“It is also great to see this 
money being spent in our 
local shops and using local 
services.”

Roseberry Creek
Improve Habitat

Bonalbo Sporting Success
2014 may only be a 
few months old, but it is 
already proving to be 
a successful sporting 
year for Bonalbo Central 
School at both the 
primary and high school 
levels.
Two of the school’s 
primary students 
have qualified for 
the Northern Rivers 
Regional PSSA Swimming 
Championships after 
excellent performances 
at the Upper Clarence 
and Northern Rivers Zone 
Swimming Championships.
In the high school there 
have been a number of 

stand-out performances 
in a range of sports.
Two Bonalbo Central 
School students were 
selected to play for the 
Northern Rivers Zone Girls 
Representative Basketball 
Team.
As a result one of the 
students, Brandy Torrens-
Bell was selected to 
represent the North Coast 
Girls Open Basketball Team 
to play at Wollongong 
from 25-27 March.
Another student Jacob 
Elliot-Shea was selected 
in the 15 years Northern 
Rivers Rugby League Side 
to compete in the North 
Coast Combined High 

School Carnival at Ballina.
He was also selected in 
the 15 years Northern 
Rivers Touch Team to 
compete at Bowraville.
Meanwhile, the Bonalbo 
Central School Canoeing 
Team is set, once again, 
to compete at the 
North Coast CHS Canoe 
Championships at 
Nymbodia.
The team will be 
competing on Grade 1 
and 2 Whitewater and 
Wildwater courses.
With some excellent results 
in the past, the school is 
waiting with baited breath 
for the results this year.

Giant Barred Frog
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Kyogle Library 
News
What’s happening  
at YOUR library in 
APRIL?

AND THE WINNER IS... 
The winner of Kyogle 
Library’s Mum’s ‘N’ Bubs Group Pamper 
Hamper from the Christmas 2013 meeting 
of the group was lovely Tiara Langwe and 
her beautiful baby boy Zackary who just 
turned one- year old. The group had not 
had the chance to catch-up with Tiara 
and Zackary before now and everyone 
was thrilled to surprise Tiara and Zackary 
with the news of their win. Congratulations 
Tiara and Zackary!

HAPPY 100TH BIRTHDAY St. Brigid’s School is 
turning 100 this year and throughout March 
Kyogle library will host a display featuring 
class photos from the school from pre-1929 
through the 1980’s. If you or a member of 
your family or friends attended St Brigid’s 
School why not re-live your old school days 
and have some fun helping put names 
to faces and identify old class mates at 
Kyogle Library. 

TECH SAVVY FOR SENIORS Tech Savvy is 
back by popular demand at Kyogle Library, 
with free training sessions starting soon. If 
you’d like to participate in free training to 
assist you to improve your technology skills 
contact library staff for further details about 
this wonderful new program. You can also 
borrow the free Tech Savvy for Seniors DVD. 

PIZZA & PAGES – Who: Teen/Tweens + Teen 
Tweens Friend(s) (Teen/Tweens = 10 + year 
olds) Where: Kyogle library Teen/Tween 
Area When: Thursday, 3rd April 2014
Time: 4-5pm Cost: FREE Yummy PIZZA: FREE
Cool craft to make ‘n take home: FREE – 
this month its foil engraving.
Essential: Chat about what you’re reading, 
listening to, watching, eat yummy pizza, 
catch-up or make new friends and have 
loads of fun.
Further Info: Contact Kyogle Library staff at 
Stratheden St or phone 6632 1134.
NO RSVP: Just drop in

WATERAID DIPSLAY Kyogle Library will be 
featuring a WaterAid display explaining 
all about one of our most precious natural 
resources – safe water. Safe water is 
essential for life, yet 1 in 10 of the world’s 
population still does not have access to 
it. During 17-21 March Walk 4 Water aims 
to “Change a life with every step”. Brodie 
Clifford is taking this challenge. If you’d 
like to know more about WaterAid, water 
resources and Brodie’s challenge check 
out the in-library water resources display, 
and learn how you can support Brodie.

ANZAC DAY DISPLAY Kyogle Library will be 
featuring a poster display and a selection 
of items from its extensive World War 1 
collection in tribute of all those who served 
in the armed forces. “Lest we forget.”

EASTER PAPER CRAFTS Sylvia will be 
presenting a papercrafting session with an 
Easter theme on Tuesday, 15 April, 2014 
at Kyogle library. Bookings are essential 
as places are limited. Contact Kyogle 
Library staff for bookings and further details, 
phone 6632 1134. 

LIBRARY CLOSURES Kyogle Library will be 
closed from Good Friday, 18 April 2014 
through Monday, 21 April, 2014 inclusive 
for the Easter public holidays. It reopens at 
10am on Tuesday, 22 April 2014.
The library also will be closed on Friday, 
25 April, 2014 for the Anzac Day public 
holiday and will reopen 9am Saturday, 26 
April 2014. “Lest we forget.”

KYOGLE LIBRARY STRATHEDEN STREET, 
KYOGLE NSW 2474 Ph: 6632 1134 Fax: 6632 
2242 Email: rucrl@richmond valley. 
nsw.gov.au

Tiara and Zackary Langwe receiving their 
Mums ‘N’ Bubs Christmas Pamper Hamper.
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Yowie Country Market
Last Saturday of every 
month at the Woodenbong 
Hall and grounds. The 
market always has live 
music (jammers welcome), 
a variety of stalls, hot food 
and the Woodenbong Art 
Group’s kids art. 
Dates for upcoming markets 
are: Saturday 29 March; 
Saturday, 26 April (this 
will be the market’s sixth 
birthday celebrations).
Kyogle Farmers Market
Saturday mornings in 
Stratheden Street, Kyogle 
(between the Summerland 
Way and the library). To 
book a stall phone Rupert 
on 0403 628 292 or Anne on 
6632 1851.

Woodenbong Show
Sunday, 4 May. Gates will 
open 8am with the day–
long program featuring 
horse events, show jumping, 
cattle exhibits, a dog show, 
pavilion exhibits and novelty 
and children’s events and 
activities. A barbecue will 
run all day and Devonshire 
teas will be available.
Entry forms will be available 
from Woodenbong 
Driveway or online www.
woodenbong.org 
For further information 
contact Show Society 
president Margaret Martin 
on 6635 1177.

Upcoming 
community events

Should you have an event 
which you would like 
advertised in Council’s 
Newsletter please email to 
council@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 
attention Janelle by the 2nd 
Monday of each month.

KAMS Venue Change
The Kyogle Acoustic Music 
Society has changed 
the venue for this year’s 
Old Time and Bluegrass 
Jamboree.
The show on Saturday, 5 
April, will now be held at 
the Kyogle Golf Club, with 
camping available at the 
Kyogle Gardens Caravan 
Park. It was to be held at 
the Kyogle Showground.
KAMS was forced to find 
another venue when it 
was discovered earlier this 
month that the showground 
had been double booked. 
KAMS apologises to patrons 
for any inconvenience the 
change may have caused.
KAMS coordinator Kym 
Watling is looking forward 
to an exciting event at the 
Golf Club. Ticket holders 

can exchange their old 
tickets at Macdades and 
online bookings remain 
current.
The Jamboree format 
has also changed and 
the lineup now includes 
national bluegrass 
champions The Company, 
with support from The 
Barkers Vale Brothers, 
Jacqueline Elliott and The 
Pimmadonnas. 
Esteemed Master of 
Ceremonies Gareth 
Bjaaland will be the host for 
the evening. 
The Kyogle Golf Club is 
a licenced venue and 
bookings for meals can 
be made with Brenda 
Cameron on 0411 230 168.
Off-site camping at Kyogle 
Gardens can be booked 
through Nicki and Rosco 

on 6632 1204. Tickets 
are $20 adults/$15 KAMS 
members/$10 child/$50 
family of four. Family tickets 
include two adults and 
two children, with $5 per 
extra children on a family 
ticket. Doors open at 6pm. 
Contact Kym Watling on 
0409 534 233 or email kams.
kyogle@gmail.com for 
enquiries.
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Councillor Contact 
Details 

Kyogle Council

Council  
Meetings

Council Meetings: The Ordinary meeting for April will be 
held on Monday, 14 April, at 5pm.
Ordinary meetings are held on the second Monday of 
every month except January. Meetings start at 5pm and 
are held at the Kyogle Council Chambers, 1 Stratheden 
Street, Kyogle.
The first item of general business is Question Time which 
provides an opportunity for the public to ask questions 
of Councillors and senior staff. To speak to Council on a 
specific issue during the meeting, please apply in writing 
to the General Manager prior to the close of business on 
the day preceding the meeting for public access.

A WARD 
Ross Brown
0427 335 168
email ross.brown@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au 
Chris Simpson
0411 201 957 or email
chris.simpson@kyogle. 
nsw.gov.au
Janet Wilson 
0419 600 848 or email 
janet.wilson@kyogle. 
nsw.gov.au

B WARD 
John Burley
6632 1436 email
john.burley@kyogle. 
nsw.gov.au
Maggie Creedy
66331575 or email
maggie.creedy@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au
Robert Dwyer
6632 3352 or 0438 323 610 
or email
bob.dwyer@kyogle.nsw.
gov.au

C WARD
Danielle Mulholland
0438 931 425 or email
danielle.mulholland@
kyogle.nsw.gov.au
Lindsay Passfield
6635 1429 or email  
lindsay.passfield@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au
Michael Reardon
6632 3647 email  
michael.reardon@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au

PO Box 11
1 Stratheden Street
KYOGLE NSW 2474

Ph 02 6632 1611
Fax 02 6632 2228
Email council@
kyogle.nsw.gov.au
Web www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au

COMMUNITY VISION
Working together to balance Environment, Lifestyle and 
Opportunity.
OUR MISSION
To meet the challenges of our unique and diverse region
OUR VALUES
· Respect and respond to community needs
· Improve the quality of our services
· Be open and accessible
· Act with honesty and integrity
· Value people’s contribution
· Support the culture of teamwork, cooperation and safety

Recycling Facilities Available.  
All landfills have recycling capabilities (if separated) 
and can recover oil, paper, cardboard, steel, 
aluminum, glass & plastic at no charge. 

Kyogle Council’s office hours: 8.30am – 4pm Mon-Fri
After hours emergency telephone number is 6626 6800
Regional Roads Information www.myroadinfo.com.au 

The Landfill hours are: Kyogle: 7.30am –12pm Mon to Fri  
and 9am – 4pm Sat & Sun Woodenbong: Tues & 
Sat 9am – 4pm Bonalbo: Wed & Sat 9am – 4pm 

Mallanganee: Thurs & Sun 9am – 4pm


